From: Lawyer, Dennis

To: teachout@afrri.usuhs.mil

Subject: UNIFORMED SERVICES UNIVERSITY OF THE HEALTH SCIENCES, REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION
CONCERNING APPLICATION FOR RENEWAL OF LICENSE, CONTROL NO. 582632

Date: Tuesday, March 18, 2014 1:24:00 PM

Dear Ms. Teachout,

This is in reference to your letter dated November 15, 2013, requesting for renewal to
Nuclear Regulatory Commission License No. 19-08330-03 and Docket Number 030-
06931. In order to continue our review, we need the following additional information:

1. Records of our previous inspection indicate that Item 6.A of your current license was

in storage awaiting disposal. However, your application lists this item for use of
irradiation of material. Please state clearly the status of this item.

2. Please describe your procedures for testing the heat and smoke detectors.

3. Your emergency procedures did not include the procedures for responding to alarms
indicating unauthorized entry into the radiation room and your procedures for
responding to natural phenomena like tornados and/or flooding. Please describe
your procedures for responding to such events.

We will continue our review upon receipt of this information. Please reply to my attention
at the Region 1 Office (Address below) and refer to Mail Control No. 582625. If you have
technical questions regarding this letter, please call me at (610) 337-5366.

The NRC'’s Safety Culture Policy Statement became effective in June 2011. While a policy
statement and not a regulation, it sets forth the agency’s expectations for individuals and
organizations to establish and maintain a positive safety culture. You can access the
policy statement and supporting material that may benefit your organization on NRC’s
safety culture Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/about-nrc/regulatory/enforcement/safety-
culture.html. We strongly encourage you to review this material and adapt it to your
particular needs in order to develop and maintain a positive safety culture as you engage
in NRC-regulated activities.

Please note that you may not reply to this letter by return e-mail. Your reply must be in
writing by letter to the address below or by facsimile (610-337-5269). Please reply within
30 calendar days from the date of this e-mail.

Region 1 Office Mailing Address: Licensing Assistance Team, US Nuclear Regulatory
Commission Region |, 2100 Renaissance Boulevard, Suite 100, King of Prussia, PA
19406-2713.

Dennis Lawyer

Health Physicist

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Division of Nuclear Material Safety
610-337-5366

610-337-5269 (F)
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